October 10, 2017
This is a decision paper
To:



Members of the Hardin County School Board
From:



Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
Subject:
The attendance of John Hardin FCCLA members to the FCCLA National Leadership Conference in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma via a commercial carrier instead of attending the Washington, D. C. Leadership Conference previously approved at the September board meeting.
The Family, Career and Community Leaders of America (FCCLA) are the youth leadership organization for Family and Consumer Sciences education.  FCCLA involves students in hands-on, meaningful experiences that reach beyond the classroom. FCCLA hosts a Leadership Conference and opportunities for competition in November each year. The John Hardin Chapter of FCCLA would like to request your permission to attend the National FCCLA Leadership Conference November 16- 19, 2017 in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma. The students who will attend will get a chance to meet other members from across the country, learn about FCCLA’s national programs, collect new ideas for exciting chapter and community service projects, receive information about career options, and hear national speakers on topics that concern and affect youth as well as be better informed about leadership skills and opportunities across this nation. Through involvement in National FCCLA leadership meetings, students will analyze situations, set goals, interact with others, apply classroom knowledge and become better leaders in today’s and tomorrow’s communities.  
Advisers Mrs. Melissa Curtsinger and Mrs. Jo Million will attend as the teacher chaperones, maintaining the student/teacher ratio of 10:1. We will be transported by commercial bus. The anticipated cost will be $330.00 per student that includes transportation, registration fees, excursion costs and hotel fees.  Fundraising has been approved by JHHS and funds will be used to help lower the cost of the trip for the organization.  
The FCCLA leadership conference is an extracurricular opportunity for members of FCCLA to experience  educational opportunities outside the classroom. In addition, students have the opportunity to compete in various FCCLA competitive events.  Fundraising opportunities have been approved and funds are designated to help with student expenses.  Funds will be set aside to support any fee waiver students. Students that qualify for fee waiver need to inform advisers by October 31, 2017.  
This meeting would support the Family Consumer Sciences Education Program of Studies by providing leadership development through student lead organizations.  It also supports the PLVS Program Review in Demonstrator 4: Career Education Proficient and Distinguished Indicators by encouraging leadership skills and career development through co-curricular organizations like FCCLA.  
Recommendation:

I respectfully recommend the board approve the request.
Recommended Motion:
I move that the board approve the request from the JHHS, 

FCCLA Chapters to attend the National FCCLA Leadership Conference in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma on November 16-19, 2017 via commercial carrier. 
_____ Approved
_____ Not Approved
